Liberal Studies Committee Meeting Minutes

September 29, 2005

1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present: M. Sadler, J. Coccarelli, P. Barnacle, F. Slack, M. Swinker, T. Wacker
B.G. Wilson, Y. Asamoah, C. Zoni 
Excused: S. Deutschlander and N. Austin (excused for the semester), J. Myers
Minutes from 9-22-05 meeting were approved with editorial corrections on a Wilson/Coccarelli motion.  

On a Asamoah/Wacker motion approved revisions to the Liberal Studies component for the B.S. Physical Education and Sport program.

On a Asamoah/Swinker motion approved revisions to the Liberal Studies component for the B.S. Physical Education and Sport – Sport Administration Track.

Reviewed the revised syllabus submitted by Dr. Bahgat. On a Barnacle/Wilson motion approved LBST 499 International Terrorism, Dr Gawdat Bahgat. 

Reviewed the Type I request from Dr. Chauna Craig, ENGL 326 Creative Writing: Fiction. On a Asamoah/Swinker motion approved the request for Type I pending some minor revisions to the proposal. The following recommendations were offered:
1) use consistent language when referring to assignments in the summary, chart and syllabus; 2) correct the omission on grading scale; 3) check for consistency in required page numbers on assignments listed on the “summary of writing chart” and syllabus.  

LSC discussed the issues that need to be considered when a department requests to cross list a major’s course with an LBST 499 section. There was agreement that this practice will be discouraged unless the proposer presents convincing evidence that it is academically sound. The proposer will be asked to: 1) present sound rationale for the request and provide evidence that the respective college curriculum committee agrees with the request and that the arrangement will not present a disadvantage to either the LBST students or major’s students, 2) explicitly describe how the faculty member will achieve the goals of synthesis and the goals expected of the major’s course (pedagogy), and 3) explain if the request is related to a faculty resource issue. The LSC agreed that action on a proposal of this nature will be based on the merit of the proposal. 
On a Young/Asamoah motion adjourned at 4:10 pm.

